
June 10, 2016

Crow Pass Trail closed between Heidi's Knob and Eagle
River due to bear activity

 

(Anchorage, AK) – A one-and-a-half mile section of the popular Crow Pass Trail in Chugach State Park has been closed due to
reports of an active site of a bear feeding on a moose carcass immediately adjacent to the trail.  This section is about midway between
the Girdwood and Eagle River ends of the trail. This trail closure will remain in effect until it is publicly announced that the closure
has been lifted.

Anyone using an Alaska trail should take appropriate precautionary measures, be prepared to encounter a bear, and be knowledgeable
in recognizing bear behavior and how to respond to an encounter.

CONTACT:  Tom Harrison, Superintendent Chugach/Southwest Region, (907) 345-5014, csp@alaska.gov
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DNR on Social Media: http://dnr.alaska.gov/commis/dnr_newsroom.htm
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